
           ​Instructions for Remote Learners 
 

● On Tuesday morning, September 8th at 8:30, your child should be logged into 
Google Classroom 

● Students should select the appropriate class and join the google meeting 
● Your child will be provided any necessary codes to join additional subject 

meetings 
● Students need a printer available to access materials given to students by their 

teacher 
● Headphones should be available if working in a learning environment with other 

students or people 
● All microphones are to be turned off unless teacher directs otherwise 
● Student’s device needs to be fully charged 
● Device must have a camera 
● Students are to be dressed in uniform and seated at a desk or table 
● Students should have all materials needed for each class 
● Attendance will be taken daily for each class and marked present, late, absent 
● All students must show their face throughout the class session 
● All assessments should be completed independently; device should be 

positioned so that the teacher can see the student 
● All rules of the Student Handbook apply to behavior during testing session 
● No cell phones are to be used 
● All work needs to be submitted on time 
● All lessons will be live not recorded 
● Any questions should be placed in the “Chat Box” 
● If a student forgets his/her password, email Miss Whittier at 

swhittier5629@spsbayshore.org 
 
Please be advised that St. Patrick School has never done Remote Learning from our 
school building.  We ask for your patience should any unexpected technical issues 
arise.  They will be dealt with as soon as possible. 
 
Also, St. Patrick School will be providing Religion Books and Student Planners to your 
child/children.  We have arranged for you to come to the school to pick up these items 
on September 8, 2020, between the hours of 1-3PM.  The books will be labeled and 
arranged on a table outside by the “walker pick up door”.  Please make arrangements to 
come down to the school, if you are unable, perhaps you could ask someone to pick 
them up for you. 
 
We thank you so much for your anticipated cooperation as we get all our students back 
to school. 
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